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So much for the summer doldrums.
This is a jam packed edition of

Postings, and to see all of it, you
may need to click at the end of the

email to “view clipped message”. Or
simply click below and view it from

the website.

CLICK HERE:                                                                        
For a PDF version of the newsletter that is copy & paste

friendly.

Register

Safety and Security Workshop by
Presbyterian Disaster Assistance (PDA)

https://www.peakspresbytery.org/peaks-postings-2/
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfUfMyRogh-498O0w97YccjiNxIxPMSCKtu_AvSlm0KNs9CLg/viewform?usp=header
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfUfMyRogh-498O0w97YccjiNxIxPMSCKtu_AvSlm0KNs9CLg/viewform?usp=header


If there is sufficient interest, PDA will provide a day-
long workshop on church safety and security at no
charge. 

Presbytery would coordinate the arrangements.
Participants would be responsible for the cost of their
lunch.

Potential participants may include Pastors, church
staff, elders, deacons, ushers/greeters, facility
personnel, Sunday school and day school leaders,
and public safety resources.

To Learn More or Express Interest in Participating in a
Workshop

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScefEjKrVvkqox9If9_7rYrIeFauGoG7wh-nXL_7in1k6bB6A/viewform?usp=header




Session Records Review
Churches with Names Beginning A-D

Past or current sets of Session Minutes may be submitted for review at any time. Please note

that 2024 Session Minutes are due for review during 2025. The Work Group reviews Session

Minutes alphabetically by church name. The schedule for the review of 2024 Session Minutes

in 2025 is as follows:

February 20 – Churches with names beginning with N-W

June 28 – Churches with names beginning with A-D

October 23 – Churches with names beginning with F-M

When the Presbytery of the Peaks is unable to meet in person, churches are asked to EITHER

mail hard copies of the Minutes (no binders, please), along with a completed “Session Records

Review Form,” to Shelda Wills, Session Records Work Group Chair, Christiansburg

Presbyterian Church, 107 West Main Street, Christiansburg, VA 24073, OR email digital

copies of the Minutes, along with the completed “Session Records Review Form,”

to swills@usit.net.

Contact Shelda with questions.

Churches should NOT send Minutes to the Presbytery Office!

Rev. Malave Shares His Experiences and

mailto:swills@usit.net


Insights on Immigration & Faith

Register for the Zoom Link

https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/Nu43uMi7SRS6qLrMyaDQcg#/registration


Learn More

Small Church Listening Sessions

Commission on Ministry will host Small Church Listening Sessions around the
presbytery this summer. 

 Listening Sessions scheduled this summer are for our smaller churches to come and
share with the COM their highs and lows…what could the presbytery do to support
them best in the coming months and years. A survey is being sent out ahead of all of
these sessions but sometimes we learn more with face to face gatherings. The hope
of the COM is for these listening sessions to help us design a Small Church Summit
for  this fall to glean new ideas, make connections and feel the full support of the
presbytery.

June 22, First PC, Covington, 4-6pm

June 29, Farmville PC, 4-6pm
July 13, Blacksburg PC, 4-6pm

https://www.peakspresbytery.org/2024-youth-summer-camp-scholarships/
https://www.peakspresbytery.org/2024-youth-summer-camp-scholarships/
https://www.peakspresbytery.org/wp-content/uploads/2025/06/Small-Church-Survey-COM.docx


Take the Survey

‘Anxious to Talk About It’ Book Study

There will be a drawing for a copy of the book at the presbytery meeting.

https://www.peakspresbytery.org/wp-content/uploads/2025/06/Small-Church-Survey-COM.docx


EarthCare @ Raleigh Court Presbyterian
Church

One major focus of our mission group
has been recycling. We have been
able to partner with two companies
since 2024. 
 
Trex has been manufacturing recycled
plastic film into building materials for
many years. As part of that effort, they
have encouraged organizations to help
collect those films and soft plastics
and drop them off at many different
locations (primarily grocery stores). So
our recent program to recycle 1000
pounds within a year earned us a Trex
bench for our campaign. We are now
in our second year of plastic film
collecting to earn a bench for The
West End Center, a youth
development non-profit in Roanoke
City. Our recycling effort is definitely
ramping up – just this week we
submitted more than 100 pounds.
That is well  above the 30 pounds we
averaged last year. 

Star City Compost is our other
recycling partner. Star City is based
right here in Roanoke. Their
technology allows the inclusion of
meat and compostable paper
products. During a normal school year,
we have weekly fellowship and youth



dinners which produce food waste
that can now be sent to the compost
facility. Our food scraps get industrially
turned into compost for our gardens!
We’ve also been able to fund two large
Star City composting bins for a day
shelter that provides meals and
assistance for those facing
homelessness. We are grateful to be
able to partner with the community in
our earth care efforts.

At a time of overwhelm and
discouragement on the state of
Climate Change and caring for our
environment, it is empowering and
meaningful to send our waste and
recycling to local companies that can
transform it into something new and
beautiful!

Register for the Presbyterian Older Adult
Ministries Network Conference

Bridging Generations: Navigating Difficult Situations and Embracing New
Opportunities is the theme for this year’s POAMN Conference. This event led by the
Presbyterian Older Adult Ministries Network will be held September 16 – 19, 2025 at

the Fraizer Community in Boulder Colorado. Join ministry leaders, chaplains, and lay
leaders for fresh perspectives on older adult ministry. Come ready to be inspired with

new ideas to implement. Leave with tools to deepen your spiritual connection to
serving older adults in your faith community.



Learn More and Register Here

Commissioned Pastor Course Schedule
for 2025-26 Released

https://poamn.org/conference/


Learn More

Gun Violence Prevention

https://www.upsem.edu/leadership-institute/pathways-overview/pathways-online-courses/?utm_source=substack&utm_medium=email


June is Gun Violence Prevention
Month. It is symbolized by the color
orange. Learn why HERE. Incorporate
the color orange into your worship and
daily life. Find Worship, education and
action resources in the Presbyterian
Peace Fellowship’s Gun Violence
Prevention Congregational
Toolkit HERE. Share stories of gun
violence survivors. HERE
 
Protect Children from Gun Violence by
sharing “Gun Safety & Secure
Storage” cards. Download a free
PDF HERE or order printed
cards HERE.
 
Contact your Representative in
Congress and ask him to oppose HR
38 which would allow concealed carry
firearms to be carried in every state
without a permit. Find contact
information HERE.
 
Plan now to attend the James Atwood
Institute for Congregational Courage
conference at Massanetta Springs
Conference Center, Harrisonburg,
September 24-27, 2025. You will
receive faith-based training and
continuing education for clergy and lay
leaders for practical, pastoral and
prophetic ways to engage
congregations in an effective ministry
of gun violence prevention. Learn
more HERE.

https://wearorange.org/
https://www.presbypeacefellowship.org/gun-violence-prevention#resources
https://momentsthatsurvive.org/
https://ppf.app.neoncrm.com/np/clients/ppf/product.jsp?product=12&
https://ppf.app.neoncrm.com/np/clients/ppf/product.jsp?product=11&
https://www.house.gov/representatives/find-your-representative
https://www.presbypeacefellowship.org/james-atwood-institute


Forest Presbyterian to Hold Yard Sale

Forest Presbyterian is holding a yard sale on Saturday June 28 from 7 am to 1:00 pm.
There will be a $5.00 bag sale beginning at 12:30… we provide the bags.

Forest Presbyterian Church:  1226 Two Church Lane. Forest Va 24551.

We are accepting donations (NO clothes or televisions) on Wednesday, Thursday, and
Friday (June 25, 26, 27) from 10:00 am to 5:00 pm. 

For more information contact Lisa Klingenfus:  lklingenfu@aol.com. 

Earth Care Mini-Grants Due June 30th

The Earth Care Subcommittee of the Justice and Mercy Commission
encourages your congregation to apply for an Earth Care Mini-grant.

Just a few ideas you might consider: plant native plants; replace a dying tree
with a native tree; purchase supplies for a community garden or for composting;
buy recycling trash cans to recycle things in your community that can be
recycled; install a bicycle rack; purchase a rain barrel for watering needs;
replace incandescent or fluorescent bulbs with LEDs or lights with motion
sensors to name a few.

Click here for more
ideas or an application

mailto:lklingenfu@aol.com
https://www.peakspresbytery.org/grants/
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